
   

 

Birch Bay Leisure Park 
presents 

Birch Bay Leisure Park 
7704 Birch Bay Dr. 
Blaine, WA 98230 
(360) 371-7122 

The NEWS may be viewed online at 
http://www.birchbayleisurepark.com/events-calendar/newsletters/  

UPCOMING JULY EVENTS 
MO’TOWN DANCE ELM DOORS AT 7:30 PM 

CIRCLE REPS MEETING BRIER 10:00 AM 

KIDS DAY AT THE POOL BRIER/POOL 11:00 AM - 1:00 PM 

KIDS SPORTS DAY CIRCLE 17 11:00 AM - 2:00 PM 

GOLF CART REGISTRATION DAY ACADIA SIDE/CIR 17 12:00 PM - 2:00 PM 

HAMBURGER DAY ELM 11:00 AM - 2:00 PM 

PATIO SALE PARK-WIDE 8:00 AM @ OFFICE 
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Birch Bay Leisure Park is still looking for member 

volunteers to help out with events! We need a few 

more people to lend a hand with Kid’s Day at the Pool 

on July 14th, and Kid’s Sports Day on July 21st. If 

you’re planning on being in 

Leisure Park on these days, 

why not come out and 

volunteer! It’s a great way to 

have fun and meet new people! 

Leave your name at the 

administration office and we’ll 

see you there! 

http://www.birchbayleisurepark.com/events-calendar/newsletters/
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Park Directory & Informational Phone Numbers 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2017-2018 

President           Bill Grant 

Vice President            Tom Collins 

Secretary            Richard Shore 

Treasurer           Susan Stuart 

Rules and Regulations/By-Laws         Syd Hughes 

Grounds & Maintenance         Karilee Green 

Entertainment & Recreation         Rhonda Robinson 

Public Relations/Communications      Tom Collins 
 

APPOINTMENTS 

Transfer Secretary   Sharon Ingham 

Recording Secretary   Jan Faulkner 

Nominating Committee Chair   

Nominating Committee Vice-Chair  

CIRCLE REPRESENTATIVES 

Circle Rep Chair           Doug Parmenter 

 

LEISURE PARK STAFF 

General Manager      Don Brown     360-961-3243 

Office Manager         Shelly Pettit    360-961-0788 

Office Staff   Betty Troup 

    Jennifer Timmreck 

Maintenance Foreman  Ken Perrin 

Maintenance Staff  Steven Powers 

 (Grounds)  Ruth Brown 

    Brad Benard 

    John Carta   

Seasonal Help   Anthony Ball 

Seasonal Help   Jared Philips 

Head of Security  Dennis Hansen 

Security Staff   Vernon Billing 

    Matt Koker 

    Daniel Davis 

After Hours Security Cell # 360-961-5424 

Pool Staff   Gary Kunze 

    Cindy Morberg 

    Tammy Alexander 

Custodial   Kailee Morberg  

   

      DOG OWNERS 

       PLEASE NOTE 

“Doggie Walks” are provided on 

Mainline & Meadow Roads. Dogs 

must be on a leash at all times when 

off your site. The fine for failing to 

clean up after your pet is $50.00 USD 

 

OFFICE HOURS 

 

May 15th – Sept 10th    7 days/wk     9am to 5pm 

Oct 1st – May 14th        7 days/wk   10am to 4pm 

 

 

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

 

Leisure Park Administration Center  360-371-7122 

U.S. Douglas Border   360-332-8661 

U.S. Peace Arch Border   360-332-6318 

Canadian Border    800-461-9999 

Peace Arch Hospital (White Rock)  604-531-5512 

St. Joseph’s Hospital (Bellingham)  800-541-7209 

Red Tide Hotline    800-562-5632 

Fire/Aid/Police*    911 

 

 *B.C. Cell Phones Call 360-676-6711 NOT 911 

 

Leisure Park Email: birchbayleisurepark@comcast.net 

Leisure Park Website: www.birchbayleisurepark.com 

 

 

POOL HOURS 

 

POOL OPENS:  May 18st – Friday thru Sunday 

   (Holiday Mondays) 

POOL OPENS DAILY: June  – 8:00 am to 10:00 pm 

POOL LAPPERS:  8:00 am to 9:00 am 

AQUASIZE:  9:00 am to 10:00 am 

ALL SWIM:  10:00 am to Noon 

   1:00 pm to 4:00 pm 

   5:00 pm to 9:00 pm 

ADULT SWIM:  Noon to 1:00 pm 

   4:00 pm to 5:00 pm 

TEEN SWIM:  9:00 pm to 10:00 pm 

 

Pool attendants are not lifeguards. 

 

Rec Tags, bath house key and showers are required for 

entry to pool. 

 

Adults must accompany children under 13 years of age 

into the pool to ensure their safety. 
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Bill Grant - President, BBLP Board of Directors 

 
Summer is upon us and you will notice some major work that has 
taken place with the road repairs and the work at Circle 17 to 
replace old playground equipment and fix up the playground area so 

it is safer and more fun for the kids.  The addition of some park benches will make 
it easier for the parents to relax and watch their children. 
 
Per the response from the Town Hall meeting we are moving ahead with getting a 
design for the upgrade to the washrooms at Elm.  From the design we can obtain 
quotes for the upgrade that will be presented at the AGM for member approval. 
 
We have had many comments from members who say the Park is looking in great 
shape.  This is thanks to the Park staff who take pride in the work that they do and 
to the members who are keeping their sites in great shape or are taking on some 
bigger improvement projects.  All of this makes the Park a place we all want to 
enjoy.  More people are wanting to become members even as the Canadian dollar 
is not that strong.  This says a lot about the place we call our second homes. 
 
The Park is always looking for volunteers to make our events successful.  Even if 
you only have a couple of hours to lend a hand to an event that goes a long way to 
make it a success.  Volunteering gives a great sense of accomplishment and 
community giving and it is a great way to make new friends.  Contact the office to 
see where you can help, it will be very much appreciated. 
 
Please read the other Director’s reports as they contain some information that will 
help you enjoy your time at the park. 
 
I think we can say summer officially starts on the July long weekend.  Please be 
safe and have a great summer.   
 
 
Bill Grant 
President, Birch Bay Leisure Park 



 4 

 

   Treasurer/Finance Report – July 2018  
 

As you may recall, at the 2017 AGM members adopted a motion to allow for the 
semi-annual assessments to be sent out by email rather than the more costly and slower postal 
system. The office staff worked diligently to have things ready for the 2nd 2018 assessment and 
emails were initiated on May 25th and 26th. Generally speaking the process appears to have gone 
smoothly with only a few members having to proactively contact the office as they had not received 
their information and it was now June. Staff immediately provided the member(s) with the required 
information so their payment could be made in time – no later than June 29, 2018.  
 
We remain appreciative of the ~96% of the membership that regularly pay their assessments on 
time and in full. History shows that there will be some 25 – 30 members that will have missed the 
deadline so staff will spend numerous hours in the coming months doing collections. Many members 
would not be aware that each month that a member has an outstanding balance we correspond in 
writing with the member so we have documentation of our collection efforts. If you did miss the 
deadline, please make every effort to make your payment as soon as possible to minimize late 
payment assessments. When in doubt, reach out to our office staff, they are more than happy to 
provide you with details of amounts owing, payment options, etc.  
 
Knowing that the emailing system worked without any major hiccup, the next package you will 
receive by email is the AGM package. Much of the Board’s attention in July will be finalizing the AGM 
package which will include the 2017 financial statements for your consideration. Please look for this 
package in late July, and again, if for some reason you do not receive it please reach out to the office 
staff that will make every effort to get you the package.  
 
With all that goes on in the park, we need to socialize and work together to try to mutually enjoy our 
park and the company of others. For me, a helpful guideline I use when forming a position on an 
issue brought before the board and/or when attempting to be neighbourly to other members, 
invited guests, and staff is there are three categories of people in the park at any time:  
Members – only those whose names are on the membership certificate  
Invited guests – those in the Park as invited by a member and therefore whose actions are the 
responsibility of the member  
Staff – those hired to perform specific duties on behalf of the Association and its members  
 
As members we are obviously responsible for our own actions but are also always responsible for 
the actions of our invited guests, whether we are here or not. When I’m unsure of a rule, 
requirement, expectation, etc. I simply ask a staff person for clarification beforehand - they are 
always willing to help! The same observation is true of many members; there is a genuine desire to 
help out and volunteer. It’s because of these traits our Park has a long successful history.  
 
Susan Stuart, 39 – 10  
BBLP Treasurer  

Susan Stuart - Treasurer, BBLP Board of Directors 
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Syd Hughes - Rules & Regulations, BBLP Board of Directors 

 
With the implementation of the Birch Bay Golf Cart zone the 
Board of Directors has scheduled a “Golf Cart Registration 
Update Session” on July 21st at Circle 17 from noon until 2:00 
pm.  To this end the rules regarding Golf Cart use in the park 
have been updated.  This update includes the “Special Golf Cart” 
Rules that were listed on the reverse of the registration form.  The updated rule 
was sent in an email blast to all members in late June.  Please remember the 
following; 
 

All Golf Carts must be registered through the park office and clearly display 
the members site number. 

 
The 5-mph speed limit in the park applies to all modes of transport including 

bikes, scooters and golf carts. 
 
Unlicensed drivers are not permitted to operate Golf Carts.  
 
All persons must be seated while the golf cart is in operation and a seat for all 

passengers is required. 
 

As we move into the busy Summer season our “Crown Jewel” the swimming pool 
will be the most used facility in the park.  It is imperative that all persons using 
the pool take a cleansing shower prior to swimming.  Please follow the rules that 
are clearly posted at the pool.  They are there for your safety and to comply with 
Whatcom County regulations.  Remember the word of the Pool Attendant is final. 
 
If at anytime you have questions or concerns, please contact me through the park 
office.  I will endeavour to reply with all due speed or to take your questions to 
the board for an answer. 
 
Enjoy the Summer!!! 
 

Syd Hughes 
 

Syd Hughes 
Director - Rules & Regulations. 
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Rhonda Robinson - Recreation and Entertainment, BBLP Board of 
Directors 

Greetings Members; 

 

As we swing into the busy season I’d like to remind members that 

there are several events throughout the summer that require 

volunteers.  Two events that are coming up in July are Kids Day at 

the Pool on July 14th and Kids Sports Day on July 21st.  It takes a great deal of 

time and preparation on the coordinators part to put these events on, it would be 

a shame if they had to be cancelled because of lack of volunteers.  If you are 

available to help, please e mail the office with your contact information or drop in 

to the office and the staff will take your information and forward it on to the 

appropriate person. 

 

Many of you may have noticed that we have started construction at Circle 17.  

We appreciate your patience as we work to upgrade the playground.  The existing 

playhouse will be replaced with a two top playground system that includes 10 

different activities for ages 2 to 12.  We have also purchased a couple of smaller 

activity pieces that will be a welcome addition to the playground.  Once complete, 

the playground will feature a larger sandbox, parking, a bike rack and benches 

along with the new equipment designed for schools and commercial playgrounds.  

We are excited!   

 

If any members would be interested in donating some time to help construct the 

new playground equipment, we would love to hear from you!  Please contact the 

office.  We will contact all volunteers with more specific details once the new 

equipment arrives.  Lunch will be provided for all volunteers on the day of 

construction.  On construction day, the playground will be closed to ALL 

CHILDREN but members are reminded that there is a playground located at 

Elm Center. 

 

Many life long friendships have been formed over the years just by volunteering.  

It’s a great way to meet fellow members.  Please volunteer some time to help 

make this park the best it can be, we appreciate your support! 

 

Have a great summer everyone! 

 

See you around the park! 

 

Rhonda Robinson 

Entertainment Director 



 7 

 

Tom Collins - VP & Communications, BBLP Board of Directors 

So…..here we are with the beginning of summer.  Our Park looking great, 
promising weather, and a busy schedule of great events for the entire family.  If 
you’re wondering where to find those events, have a look in our Newsletter 
(available at our office), in the Northern Light and Entertainment News (both free 
and available in many retail outlets). The Chamber Of Commerce on Birch Bay 
Drive also carry these papers along with many promotional brochures! 
 
The big event which kicks off our summer is the Fireworks Display along The Beach.  Please keep in 
mind, the lighting of fireworks in the Park is NOT ALLOWED as per our Rules & Regulations for 
obvious reasons - Section D. Point 6!  Our Security Staff will be on high alert so  please exercise 
good common sense - no lighting of fireworks in the Park would avoid fines. 
 
If your are going to the Beach to watch the Fireworks Display, please be extremely careful crossing 
the road because of heavy traffic and congestion - last year there was an incident involving a 
pedestrian. 
 
Your Board, as always is extremely busy as you’ll see in the Board minutes and Director reports in 
Our Newsletter so please take a couple of minutes and have a look.  Information is also available on 
our Website! 
 
A couple of additional items I should mention: 
 
1. Recently, we had a mishap with human injury in the Park with a lady falling off her bike, so Don 
and your Board are working on updating our Emergency Protocol which will be published in our 
next Newsletter - in the meantime, please make a note of Emergency Phone Numbers displayed on 
our Electronic Read-A-Board at the entrance to the Park just inside our front gate - separate numbers 
for Canadians and U.S. members.  Also, our office has complimentary refrigerator magnets available 
- stop by and pick one up if you don’t already have one. 
 
2.  Our Stormwater /Flooding Project continues to move forward with insertion of Elevation Outlet 
Pipes as we look at out-fall levels.  In layman terms, in cooperation with BBWarm , we need to 
determine if water can flow unobstructed from points to the Ocean (out of the Park).  We’re trying to 
establish where we may need to dig, if necessary. 
 
 We’ve also formed a Stormwater/Flooding Committee and are looking for any volunteers 
with Engineering Backgrounds to sit on our Committee.  It’s a big project and we could use and 
would value your contribution - please register at our office.  Thanks! 
 
As always, I’d like to thank Newsletter volunteers Maureen Siddall and Jennifer Timmreck for all 
their help in putting this Newsletter together! 
 
Thanks again and have a great start to the Summer & wish you a Happy Independence Day (July 
4/18) & a Happy Canada Day (July 1/18)! 
 
As always with warmest wishes, 
Tom 
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Richard Shore - Secretary, BBLP Board of Directors 

I met with two Directors of “The Glen”, a Recreation Park in Maple Falls, 
Washington. 
 
We shared information on staff wage ranges, benefits, policies, position 
descriptions and organization structure. For the most part we are 
comparable in wages and benefits and this will be very useful for the 

future. 
 
The Glen is an aging park as well (1 year younger than BBLP) and is facing many similar 
issues in maintaining and replacing an aging infrastructure. They too have a long range 
planning process to deal with the timing and financing of replacing and maintaining assets. 
 
The Glen faces similar challenges with rising costs of recycling and waste disposal and how 
best to manage these issues. Effective communication with members is a challenge with the 
Glen as well. 
 
We have committed to continue sharing ideas and experience and the Glen has offered to host 
a meeting in the fall with our two Boards and General Managers. 
 
Have a great summer. 
 
Richard Shore 
Secretary, Human Resources and Appeals Committees 

Karilee Green - Grounds & Compliance, 
BBLP Board of Directors 

The park is looking wonderful thanks to everyone who put in that extra little 
bit of effort in getting your sites into compliance.  As of June 24th there 
were only 16 sites not compliant and we are dealing with these. 
 
When we were going around doing the inspections we noticed that many 
sites did not have their site # visible.  This is a real safety issue, if police, fire 
or ambulance were to come into the park for an emergency at your site they could be delayed 
in finding your site and those few minutes could mean life or death.  
Please ensure your site # is clearly visible. 
 
Thank you all for your efforts in making BBLP the park we can all be so proud of. 
 
Hoping you all have a safe, fun filled summer. 
 
Karilee Green  
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Don Brown - General Manager, Birch Bay Leisure Park 

Circle Representatives Report 
 

The latest Circle Reps meeting took place at the Brier Building on June 3rd. The meeting was brief and the 
Circle Reps are pleased to report that things around the Park seem to be going smoothly and that Members are 
happy and ready to enjoy another great summer in Birch Bay. 
 
The Circle Representatives would like to express their appreciation to our Board of Directors for all of their 
hard work and dedication to Leisure Park. Thank you for volunteering your time to making Birch Bay Leisure 
Park the best it can be. 
 
Doug Parmenter, Circle Rep Chair, would like to remind everyone that the Circle Reps are still looking for a 
Recording Secretary to take notes and prepare the Minutes of the Circle Reps Meetings. If you, or someone 
you know, would be interested in helping out, please leave your name with the Park’s Administration Office. 
 
Thank you everyone! Have a great and safe Holiday weekend! 

Summer is here, and it is moving along so quickly, so everyone please 
stop for a moment and enjoy what summer has to offer here at Birch Bay 
Leisure Park. 
 
There are many fun events scheduled for summer here at Birch Bay 
Leisure Park and the surrounding areas in Whatcom County. 

 
To all our Canadian friends here at Leisure Park - Happy Canada Day. Relax and throw 
on some Stompin’ Tom Conners and enjoy his beautiful words about Canada. 
 
To all our American friends here - Happy Independence Day. Relax and throw on some 
Johnny Cash and listen to the Ragged Old Flag in honor of what old Glory has been 
through. 
 
Moving forward, this is already a busy summer. The staff and I are busy finishing up 
some projects throughout the Park. Please be patient with us as we work to complete 
the playground upgrades at Circle seventeen as safely and as quickly as possible. 
 
Please remember to register your golf cart with the Administration Office and make 
sure your site numbers are visible on the front and back of your cart. The speed limit is 
still 5 MPH for all modes of transportation. 
 
Have a great summer here at Birch Bay! 
 
See you around the Park! 
 
Don Brown - General Manager, Birch Bay Leisure Park 
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Nominating Committee 
 
 

Members will be asked to elect three directors to fill vacancies on our Board of 
Directors at the Annual General Meeting scheduled for September 2, 2018. 
 
Potential nominees have been identified and the Committee continues to look for 
candidates. 
 
Association Bylaw II lists the duties of the Board of Directors.  In general, the roles 
and responsibilities of our board may be stated as follows.   Board members are 
the fiduciaries who steer the organization towards a sustainable future by 
adopting sound, ethical, and legal governance and financial management policies, 
as well as by making sure the non-profit has adequate resources to advance its 
mission. 
 
A board of directors is a group of individuals that are elected as, or elected to act 
as, representatives of the membership to establish corporate management 
related policies and to make decisions on major association issues. 
 
BBLP may be viewed as a community having all of the features of a small city – 
roads, potable water, sewer, electrical distribution systems, pool, recreation 
centers and employees.  Our board will be asked to address a wide range of 
issues.  We need directors having knowledge and experience ranging from 
accounting, finance, human resources management, legal, strategic planning, 
construction, to diversity issues and stakeholder engagement. 
 
Individuals wishing to nominate or to run for office, are asked to contact Jan 
Faulkner, Chair so that eligibility and director duties and responsibilities may be 
explained.  Jan Faulkner may be contacted at Site 47-07 or Phone: 604-685-0500 
or through his e-mail:  jan.faulkner@shaw.ca. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS!! 

COMING IN AUGUST: 
 

WACKY WHEELS PARADE - AUG 4 
BINGO - AUG 4 

CIRCLE REPS MEETING - AUG 5 
KID’S CARNIVAL - AUG 18 

GOLF TOURNEY DINNER - AUG 25 

MO’TOWN DANCE - JULY 7TH 
 

Tickets available at the office. $25.00 CDN/each. 
First Come, First Served - Sorry, No Reservations. 

 

DOORS AT 7:30PM 
At the ELM BUILDING  

 

CIRCLE REP MEETING - JULY 8TH 
 

10:00 AM at the Brier Building 
Everyone is welcome to attend! 

 

The Circle Reps are still in need of a Recording Secretary to take  
notes and prepare the Meeting Minutes. Please contact the office for details.  

WANT TO BE A 
VOLUNTEER? 

 

Inquire at the BBLP 
Administration office 
to find out how you 

can help! 

KID’S DAY AT THE POOL - JULY 14TH 
 

AT THE POOL 
10:00 AM until 12:00 PM 

 

*!VOLUNTEERS STILL NEEDED!* 

KID’S SPORTS DAY - JULY 21ST 
 

11:00 AM until 2:00 PM 
AT THE CIRCLE 17 FIELD 

 

*!VOLUNTEERS STILL NEEDED!* 

HAMBURGER DAY - JULY 28TH 
 

11:00 AM until 2:00 PM 
AT THE ELM BUILDING 

PATIO SALE - JULY 28TH 
 

8:00 AM until 1:00 PM 
PARK-WIDE 

Sign-Up at the Administration Office 

GOLF CART 
REGISTRATION DAY 

 

JULY 21ST 
 

On the Acadia Side of 
Circle 17 Field 

Noon until 2:00 PM 
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HOW TO PREPARE FOR A MEDICAL EMERGENCY 
By North Whatcom Fire and Rescue Firefighter Tom Kettman 
 

 If you are like most people, the thought of experiencing a medical emergency 
is scary, but small steps can alleviate stress and help improve care. Here is a list of 
the following ways you can prepare for a medical emergency: 
 
Take a CPR/First Aid class 
 In an emergency, every second counts. Attending a CPR/First Aid Class 
helps ensure you can provide aid before an ambulance arrives. North Whatcom 
Fire & Rescue provides free classes each month. More information can be found 
on our website: nwfrs.net/resources/classes. 
 
Have a Clearly Visible Address 
 Regardless of the type of emergency, ensuring the house/building numbers 
are clearly visible day and night, from both directions, helps responders find you 
quickly. 
 
 Use high contrast or reflective numbers (minimum of 4 inches tall for 
residential, 6 inches for commercial). 
 
 Ensure obstructions like shrubs or vehicles do not reduce visibility. 
 
 If your home is not visible, an address post must be placed at the main road. 
One local option for purchasing a reflective marker is at safetyhomeaddress.com. 
 
Keep a Medical Information Sheet 
 During an emergency, medical providers may ask a lot of questions. Often 
patients tell us, “My information is on file at the hospital.” Unfortunately, EMTs 
and paramedics do not have access to this information when we get to your home. 
Maintaining a medical information sheet is one of the best ways to ensure we can 
deliver the best possible care. At a minimum, include the following: full name, 
birthdate, allergies, prescription medications, (including doses and schedules), 
chronic conditions (diabetes, high blood pressure, heart disease, etc.), reasons for 
prior hospitalizations, doctor’s name and emergency contacts. 
 
Have a Plan 
 If you are calling an ambulance on behalf of someone else, you can help 
emergency crews by preparing for the ambulance arrival; lock up dogs or other 
pets, turn on the porch light, ensure the patient’s personal medical information is 

available, and move furniture out of the way to allow for a gurney. 
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Birch Bay Leisure Park’s 

GOLF CART REGISTRATION DAY 

July 21st Noon until 2PM 

ACADIA SIDE OF CIRCLE 17 
 

Do you need to register your Golf Cart? 

Leisure Park requires that all Golf Carts must be registered with the 

Administration Office before being used inside of Leisure Park. 

If you still need to register your Golf Cart, bring it to the ACADIA SIDE of the 

CIRCLE 17 FIELD on July 21st between 12 Noon and 2 PM and have your Golf Cart 

registered with Birch Bay Leisure Park. 

 

In order to register your Golf Cart, it must meet these requirements: 

 Golf Carts must be equipped with working head lights and tail 

lights (if they will be used after dark) 

 Golf Carts must be displaying a Birch Bay Leisure Park Decal on 

the Front of the vehicle 

o  (Decals will be available for purchase at the Event. $1.00 USD) 

 Golf Carts must legibly display their Site Number on the Front 

and Rear of the vehicle 

 Legible Serial or VIN Number 

 

Registration only takes a few minutes, so if you haven’t yet gotten 

around to doing so, now is the time to register your Golf Cart! 
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Birch Bay Leisure Park Garbage 

The article below was first published in 2014 and is still very relevant today.  Are 
you aware that BBLP spent over $25,000 in 2016 on garbage removal?  In 2017 
this was reduced to slightly over $23,000.  I’m sure we can do better and it is up 
to us all to assist in reducing these costs for the park.  So, read the article below 
and chip in to reduce garbage costs. 
 
Garbage is my Pet Peeve. As a result of various recycling initiatives, we have saved 

$10,000 to $15,000 per year. However, it is clear that we could be saving much more. 

Some members are very good at recycling, accepting our guidance and putting waste in 

the right bins. Others aren't so good and don't recycle at all. While too many make some 

effort not realizing that it is a wasted effort. Putting tins, aluminum cans and paper in one 

bag and putting it near the bins without sorting does nobody any good. During the busy 

period of July and August 4 man-days per week of staff time are dedicated to cleaning 

up our mess and sorting recycling where possible. But where it takes too much time {and 

money} to sort recycling is tossed into the regular garbage. What a waste! Members 

need to be better since we are leaving another $10,000 to $15,000 on the table. Do your 

share - please sort your garbage and crush your cans. 

 
Your Board would rather not motivate members by introducing fines. Your Board 

would rather not spend a lot of money with expensive garbage solutions like garbage 

compactors or personal recycling bins. Your Board would rather not install security 

cameras. But we do need to clean up our mess and reduce costs. 

We have begun by taking some steps to improve appearances as you can now see at the 

main garbage space at the front of the Park. We have hidden the containers (and 

sometimes the mess) behind fencing. 

 
In order to improve the cardboard bin and its related mess a slot will be installed in 

the bin so that the only way that cardboard can be put in the bin is that the cardboard 

must be flattened first. Hopefully this measure will encourage people to do it right!   

We don’t want to introduce much more expensive strategies. Please do your share. 

 
What does not recycling say about you? 
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GAMES! 

RACES! 

KIDS DAY AT THE POOL is still seeking 

volunteers to help hand out ribbons, prizes, 

ice cream, etc.! Please contact the Birch Bay 

Leisure Park administration office if you 

would like to help! Thank you! 

JULY 14TH! 

10 am  

to 12 pm 

KIDS DAY AT 

THE    

POPSICLES!  
PRIZES & RIBBONS! 

ICE CREAM! 
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TAKE A BREAK!! 

SUDOKU 

ANSWERS 

IN THE BACK! 
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FROM THE ADMINISTRATION CENTER 
 

 

Propane Tanks 

We fill your small propane tank 

at the Admin Center. Located 

between the recycling bins and 

the dirt is the propane filling 

station. Tanks left on the 

“EMPTY” side by 4:00 PM will 

be ready for pick up by 4:30 PM 

and placed on the “FULL” side. 

Please be sure that your tank is 

clearly marked with your site 

number and last name for easy 

identification. 

 

Topsoil & Gravel 

We offer 4-way topsoil, crushed 

limestone or chipped rock for 

purchase at the Administration 

Office. You may purchase these 

commodities by 5 gallon bucket or 

wheelbarrow full (you fill). We 

keep a limited supply of these 

materials on hand, so if you need 

more than a yard or two we will 

be happy to put you in touch with 

a wholesale supplier. 

 

Brush Bins 

Each bath house has a fenced area 

for small loads of yard waste 

ONLY.  All yard waste should be 

bagged or bundled for easy 

removal by park staff. Compost 

bags are available at the office, 

five for $2.00. 

 

Garbage 

Please place bagged household 

garbage in the dumpsters located 

at the bath houses and at the 

front of the park. To dispose of 

larger items (carpet, mattresses,  

 

 

 

furniture, etc.) stop by the office 

to purchase a $20 dump permit.  

 

Recycling 

Please recycle. Aluminum cans 

(preferably crushed) go in the 

recycling shed. Newspapers, 

mixed paper, cans and jars go in 

bins in front of the shed at the 

front. Please flatten plastic jugs. 

Cardboard goes in the bin inside 

the recycling shed at the front. 

Please flatten. Additional recycling 

locations are: Bathhouse #3, #4, 

#5, #6, #7, #8, #9, #10 – Brier 

Center and Elm Center. Further 

details about recycling are 

available at the Administration 

Office. 

 

Laundry 

Bathhouses 3, 4, 8, & 9 have coin 

operated washers and dryers. 

($2.00 US to wash and $2.00 US to 

dry) Machines take U.S. 

QUARTERS ONLY. 

 

Utilities 

We respond to your water, power 

and sewer problems. If it’s a park 

problem we fix it. If not, we can 

point you towards a solution. 

Please be aware of the delicate 

disposition of our sewer system. 

Sewage is pumped out of the park 

and our pumps choke on the 

smallest of things; a dish rag, that 

messy diaper (even a supposedly 

disposable diaper), a potted plant 

with its roots, a knife, etc. When 

these things reach the pump, it 

plugs. We then have to hire a 

contractor to go down into the  

 

 

sewer tank to make repairs, 

costing the park time and money. 

 

Compressed Air 

Outside the Maintenance Shop 

door we provide compressed air 

for your tires. 

 

Construction / Maintenance 

Permits 

All construction requires a permit. 

Permit applications are available 

at the Administration Center and 

only take a moment to fill out. 

Office staff are also on hand to 

assist with the process.  

  

Mail & Parcels 

Please stop by the Administration 

Center to pick up your mail and 

parcels to make room for more. 

 

Volunteers 

Birch Bay Leisure Park is always 

looking for volunteers to help out 

with our Park events. If you are 

interested in lending a hand, come 

by the Office and sign up! 

 

The Administration Office would 

like to remind everyone to please 

check on your account balance the 

next time you are at the office. 

Be safe. Have fun. Be kind to each 

other.  

BBLP Administration 

Don Brown 

Shelly Pettit 

Jennifer Timmreck 

Betty Troup 

 

FROM THE ADMINISTRATION CENTER 
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         BIRCH BAY LEISURE PARK

2018 DATE FUNCTION PLACE TIME CONTACT

FEBRUARY 18 BOARD MEETING BRIER CLOSED MTG

MARCH 25 BOARD MEETING BRIER CLOSED MTG

31 EASTER EGG HUNT CIRCLE 17 NOON AVELING/WALKER

APRIL 29 BOARD MEETING BRIER CLOSED MTG

MAY 6 CIRCLE REPS MTG BRIER 10:00AM

19 BOARD MEETING BRIER CLOSED MTG

19 PANCAKE BREAKFAST ELM 9:00AM

19 BINGO ELM 7:30PM

19 PATIO SALE OFFICE 8:00AM CHOLETTE

20 TOWN HALL MTG ELM 10AM-12PM

20 CAESAR SUNDAY ELM 2PM-7PM GMUR/VYSE

JUNE 3 CIRCLE REPS MTG BRIER 10:00AM

24 BOARD MEETING BRIER CLOSED MTG

30 PANCAKE BREAKFAST ELM 9:00AM

30 BINGO ELM 7:30PM

JULY 7 MOTOWN DANCE ELM 8:00PM ALLEN

8 CIRCLE REPS MTG BRIER 10:00AM

14 KIDS DAY AT THE POOL POOL 10AM-12PM WEST

21 KIDS SPORTS DAY CIRCLE 17 11AM-2PM CHRISTENSEN/EDWIN

21 GOLF CART REGISTRATION DAY ACADIA/CIR 17 12PM-2PM ADMIN

22 BOARD MEETING BRIER CLOSED MTG

28 HAMBURGER DAY ELM 11AM-2PM NICOLL

28 PATIO SALE PARK-WIDE 8:00AM CHOLETTE

AUGUST 4 WACKY WHEELS PARADE CIRCLE 17 11AM-12:30 TINDALE

4 BINGO ELM 7:30 PM

5 CIRCLE REPS MTG BRIER 10:00AM

5 TENNIS TOURNEMENT ELM 8:00AM LUDBROOK

12 BOARD MEETING BRIER CLOSED MTG

18 KIDS CARNIVAL CIRCLE 17 2PM POITRAS

25 GOLF TOURNEY DINNER ELM 5:30PM GMUR

SEPTEMBER 1 PANCAKE BREAKFAST ELM 9:00AM

1 BINGO ELM 7:30PM

2 AGM BLAINE PAC

2 CAESAR SUNDAY ELM 2PM - 7PM GMUR/VYSE

16 CIRCLE REPS MTG BRIER 10:00AM

DECEMBER 1 BREAKFAST WITH SANTA BRIER 11AM

31 NEW YEARS EVE DANCE ELM 7:30 GMUR/VYSE

     Subject to change without notice. Please contact the Birch Bay Leisure Park Administration Office for updates


